TOWN OF HILL SELECTMEN'S MEETING

July 3, 2018

Selectmen Present: Tom Seymour, Mike Brady, Bob Dupuis and Lisa Seymour (Administrative

Assistant)

Selectmen Absent: None

Public: Michele Munson

Tom Seymour brought the meeting to order at 6:28 pm.

Fire Dept: Dee Ford no report

Highway Dept: Dean Stevenson no report

Police Dept: Chief Stevens no report

Town Clerk/Tax Collector: Shelly Henry no report.

PUBLIC SESSION:

Michele Munson came in to let us know that the school has received grant money to have keyless door entry, camera's, and security film put on the windows for safety purposes. She stated that she knows that the building belongs to the town and was requesting that they would let the school move forward.

BOARD BUSINESS:

Dale Wheeler is on vacation this week. The highway crew will be taking Thursday off for the holiday week.

Randy Sanborn is all set her criminal background came back clean.

Building Permits:

Anita Jones filed a 12' x 20' metal carport and a pressure treated 8' x 14' deck approved. David and Tina Madore have filed for a building permit to install a sign for Madore Home Improvement, LLC on 1 NH Route 3A. Denied because this would need to go through that state.

Boot Jack has filed the Notice of Intent to Excavate this needs to be filed with DRA. Permit was approved.

Kathe Higgins emailed that she has won her Superior Court and is requesting that the Selectmen's office issue the building permit for R8/15. The town will need to have the new wavier of agreement and release completed and filed with the Merrimack Registry of Deeds. Kathe Higgins will need to come in and refile for a building permit.

The highway Department report new construction at 531 Currier Road. They do not have a building permit.

Advance Lock and Alarm presented two proposals: one just to rekey all the doors and issue new Master and Restricted keys and second proposal to install electronic access control that will allow access levels and time zoning to the doors.

Dubois and King has sent the engineering proposal for review and signatures.

Brenda Pabon from the State Municipal and Property Division was here on Monday to introduce herself as our new contact. We reviewed the Veteran Credits, Elderly Credits, and Current Use. We should be requalifying the Elderly Credits on a yearly basis. She also mentioned that we might want reach out other surrounding towns to see what income levels are used because ours seems kind of low.

The auditors will be here on Monday July 9th through Wednesday July 11th. I have sent them several documents so hopefully they can finish early.

The postcards have gone out from the assessor to the landowners notifying them that they will be having the assessments completed this year.

With no further business to conduct, motion was made and unanimously approved to adjourn at 7:20 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Lisa A. Seymour

Tom Seymour, Chairman

Robert Dupuis